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Arts, Recreation & Culture Committee Meeting  (STARC) 

Tuesday, November 26, 2019 @ 7:30 PM 
McGroarty	Arts	Center	

7570	McGroarty	Ter.,	Tujunga	91042	
  

Minutes (Approved) 
 

In Attendance:  Joe DeCenzo, Abby Diamond, Scott Froschauer, Debby Beck, Dawn Jenkins, Michelle Ramage  
GUESTS:  Marty Barrett 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER: Introductions; Approval of Minutes/  Joe DeCenzo At 7:29 pm, a quorum was not yet 
present.  In the meantime, members who were present introduced themselves to the guest, Marty Barrett.  Marty 
then informed the committee he moved to Glendale from Massachusetts  about 20 years ago.  He is connected to 
the Unitarian Universalist Church of the Verdugo Hills  where he produces lectures and song writing series.  With 
the arrival of a quorum, the official meeting was convened at 7:54 pm.  Scott moved to approve minutes of 
October 22nd.  Abby seconded.  Motion passed 2-0-4 

 
2. PUBLIC COMMENTS: for non agenda items: Debby inquired about Gerardo.  He is in the process of scheduling 

his cranial reconstruction.  Marty does monthly programs at U.U.C. The HUUT is the third Saturdays of each 
month at 7:00 pm.  Each month has a different theme.  December’s theme is “A Sort Of Home Coming.”  Scott 
stated NoHo Neighborhood Council and pioneer club found funding to restore Lars Hawke’s sculptures.  PLUM 
moved to December 10th. 

 
3. UPDATE: McGroarty Arts Center: Dawn Jenkins :Chili Bowl Festival/Arts and Crafts Faire to be held December 

7 & 8.  STNC will sponsor Golf Cart Shuttle.  Remnant University will donate additional parking. 
 

4. DISCUSSION:  Jeff Knopp Memorial, Adopt-A-Median, Scott Froschauer explained his desire to construct 
memorial and will be asking STNC and DOT for support.  Abby moved to provide letter of recommendation from 
STARC.  Debby seconded.  Motion passed 5-0-1 

 
5. DISCUSSION: Apperson Elementary Beautification: Joe DeCenzo: Jena Noyes informs us the principal loves 

“Rising of the Phoenix” and looks forward to finding a suitable location.  Scott has been in contact with Jena and 
plans on making one of his “Word On The Street” signs a mural. 

 
6. UPDATE:  Rotary Club: ”Making It Happen,”  “Winter Wonderland,” Michelle Ramage  Invited STARC to Chapel 

of the Hills on Monday, December 9th. And Saturday December 14th.  
 

7. Select December Meeting Date: Committee: Committee has agreed on December 22nd at 6:30 pm 
 

8. DISCUSSION: Hanukkah In The Foothills:  Lucy Berman, Committee TABLED    
 


